
Senate Bill 2002 
Senate Appropriations Subcommittee 

Testimony Presented by Sally Holewa 
State Court Administrator 

January 27, 2021 

Senator Hogue, Senator Dever and Senator Heckaman, for the record my name is Sally Holewa. 

I am the State Court Administrator. We have requested a total of $4 million dollars for two major 

IT projects: a new case management system for the juvenile court and a new case management 

system for the Supreme Court. Each of these projects is estimated to cost $2 million. 

The natural question for the legislature is, "Which one is more important?" I can't say which one 

is more important because they serve two very different segments of the court system and the 

reasons for requesting the new systems are very different. 

I will talk about the juvenile case management system first since it is the project that has been on 

our to-do list the longest. This system is used by the staff members that serve in our juvenile 

court division. It has a dual function in that it serves as the records management system for 

juvenile court cases and as the supervisory (probation) management system to track events after 

a juvenile has been placed under supervision. It sits independent of the district court case 

management system used for all other case types. Our current juvenile case management system 

is an off-the-shelf commercial product that we purchased in 1998. We have upgraded the 

software periodically over the years and we maintain a very good working relationship with the 

vendor. However, there are big drawbacks to the structure and functionality of this software. 














